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Information about our next Rotary Meeting (usually held at Cambridge Bowling Club, 7.10 for 7.30 am): 

Wednesday 31st July 2024 
Activity:  Rotary 4 Way Test Speaking Competition Lake Monger Bowling Club 5.30 for 6.00 pm 

On Duty:  Club Host:  Jeremy Wood                                                           Set up/Pack up:  n/a  

Coming up soon 
Wednesday 7th August 2024 

Activity: Passenger Railway Revitalisation – Kevin 
McQuoid 

 

Club Host: Frank Nathan 
Set up/pack up:  John Gartlan 

 
 

GENERAL NEWS ITEMS 
Why not join our table at the Bowling Club’s 
Bowlywood Night on 3rd August? It’ll be a fun 
night with a meal and entertainment - contact 
Pres. Max asap! 
Graham McHarrie showed us pictures of our 
WA teacher’s very warm welcome to Surabaya 
recently. 
Jeremy Wood gave updates on matters relating 
to Youth programmes. 

NEWS ABOUT OUR CLUB MEETINGS, ROTARY GENERALLY, & OUR WORLD 
 
 Dawn Testrow and Vanda Longman were our joint Guest Speakers this time, and they told us all 

about the City Beach Community Food Forest – a 900 sq m block in Fred Burton Way, City Beach 
which was started in August 2021. Now under the auspices of Community Gardens Australia, the 
purpose of the area is to enable people to come together to grow fresh food, to stimulate the 
growth of natural species, to learn, to relax and to meet new friends. A small group started to 
clear the site in February 2022, and were given a much-needed boost when a local resident 
volunteered to do the job in one afternoon using his company’s bobcats! The ground was then 
prepared by covering it with cardboard, clay and mulch, fertilising it with horse manure and 
coffee grounds and then planting trees and a cover crop of broad beans. The Bush Tucker section 
of the Forest needed severe weeding but no ground preparation, and many WA and Australia 
wide natives were then planted. The Food Forest relies on grants from ToC and the WA Dept. of 
Communities, plus generous support from companies such as Bunnings. Water has been a big 
problem as the sprinkler system that was there only covered a small area, but this has now been 
solved by installing a 5000 litre tank. Raised veggie gardens have been started, and volunteers 
work each Wednesday and Saturday from 8.30 to 10.30 am and then enjoy morning tea. All are 
welcome to visit, and we were shown many pictures and samples of the fruits of the labours! 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

Birthdays:  Margaret Lane (23 Jul); Robyn Wagner (23 Jul); Cate Barlow (28 Jul)    

Wedding anniversaries: Ross & Fran Ledger (2 Jul); Don & Robyn Holywell (17 Jul);  

Rotary anniversaries: Don Holywell (‘18); Peter Wagner (’18); Jim Berry (’81)    

IF A MEMBER CAN’T ATTEND, OR WANTS TO BRING A VISITOR, PLEASE ADVISE LIBBY LARSEN BY EARLY MONDAY MORNING 

Either by telephone (0438 462 917) or email (libbylarsen@westnet.com.au).                Bulletin Editor: Roger Veary                                       
 

He told his wife she was drawing her eyebrows too high. She looked surprised! 
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